Minutes of a meeting of Mawgan Parish Council held in the Recreation Hall on Wednesday 20th October 2021 at 7.30 pm

Present

Councillor Colin Chapman (Chairman)

- " Vivian Benney
- " Miss Lindsay Hockley
- " Shaun Lock
- " Anthony Hoskin
- " Kevin Roberts
- " Alan Harris
- " Tony Firth
- " Sue Slater
- " Guy Foreman (Cornwall Council)

Tatiana Kennedy

Petra Elkan (Elkan-Design)

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr M Laity.

- Members to declare personal & prejudicial interests (incl details thereon) re any items on this agenda and any dispensations thereon previously granted or requested now
- 3. Public questions (15 minutes in total 2 minutes each to speak on agenda item or raise a new subject). This is your only chance to speak unless invited to do so elsewhere by the Chairman

Petra Elkan described the planning application at 6a) adding that there had been an alteration agreed with the planning officer that day. The Chairman pointed out that the alterations could not be discussed tonight because Council could only vote on what was already before it. The alterations would have to be validated through Cornwall Council planning and Council discuss them again otherwise it could be construed as pre-determination. Council could decide on 6a) as it stood already tonight.

4. Minutes

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the last meeting be signed as a true and correct record.

5. To receive Cornwall Cllr Guy Foreman's report

£57k had been allocated by Cornwall Council between 8 Cllrs in Helston & the Lizard CNP area for highways works. The Clerk asked whether this was instead of the schemes where Council had obtained double yellow lines under the old Cornwall Council or alongside it. Cllr Guy Foreman felt it was instead of but was unsure at present. He suggested parishes could use some of it to jointly have use of a Vehicle Activated Sign (speed sign). Cornwall Council would own the signs, do the moving/repairing. A sign would stay in one place for 6 weeks and then move on to another parish. They collected speed information but not number plate recognition. Another traffic item was that parking would free throughout all Cornwall Council car parks and park & rides

on Saturday 4th December 2021. VAS signs came up further down the agenda at item 10, so Council would discuss it then.

- 6. To consider planning applications received from Cornwall Council
 - a) PA21/09298 & PA21/09299 Listed Building Consent for replacement single storey extension, Venton Gannel, Trelowarren Estate, Ms Tatiana Kennedy

This would be a distinct improvement on what was there already, with asbestos roof changed to slate. It was unanimously RESOLVED to support the application.

7. To retrospectively RESOLVE to delegate authority to Cllrs Colin Chapman, Tony Firth and Kevin Roberts to assist in formulating a peninsula-wide collective response to PA21/07481

It was RESOLVED to delegate authority to Cllrs Colin Chapman, Tony Firth and Kevin Roberts to assist in formulating a peninsula-wide collective response to PA21/07481

8. PA21/07481 Erection of 4no. buildings comprising comparison goods store with ancillary garden centre (Class E), food convenience store (Class E), drive-thru restaurant (Class E/Sui Generis) and coffee shop with drive thru facility (Class E) plus vehicular access, car parking, servicing yard, landscaping and land for biodiversity enhancement, Land at Hospital Cross, Helston Downs Helston,- to resolve to support the joint statement reference this application issued by parish councils of the Lizard Peninsula following a meeting on Tue 28th September at Ruan Minor

It was RESOLVED to support the joint statement reference this application issued by parish councils of the Lizard Peninsula following a meeting on Tue 28th September 2021 at Ruan Minor.

9. To receive planning decisions from Cornwall Council

There were no planning decisions received from Cornwall Council.

10. To consider use of Vehicle Activated Signs(VAS) for speed management – now one on Clodgey Lane

It was noted that there was already one Garras side of the school and with the 20 is Plenty initiative in the offing some members wondered whether it was worthwhile. However, having heard that it was moveable and would collect speeding stats without vehicle number plate recognition, which could then be used to inform the police of problem areas/times, then it was unanimously RESOLVED to participate in Cllr Guy Foreman's proposal.

11. To consider sites for planting Cornwall Council Community Chest provided wild flower seeds

It was eventually agreed to plant the seeds in the grass triangle at Mawgan Cross. Coastline would have to be advised because it cut the grass on a regular basis. It was also agreed to plant them using local volunteers as to

involve Cormac was complicated with there already being daffodils in the ground. It would require scarifying rather than digging.

12. To make arrangements for Remembrance Sunday – 14th November

Everything was in hand but it was decided not to hold refreshments afterwards in the Recreation Hall due to the pandemic.

13. Request from AONB for further letter of support for next phase MIP – protection of Goonhilly barrows

It was agreed that a second letter of support be sent to the AONB for its next stage funding application.

14. To consider setting up Feast/Platinum Jubilee meeting

Wed 24th November in the Recreation Hall at 7.30pm was agreed upon. Publicity was needed.

15. To receive the financial statement

£62,794.13 was in the bank account before the outstanding accounts below were taken into account.

16. To approve the following outstanding accounts

It was RESOLVED that the following outstanding accounts be approved and cheques prepared:

a) Clerk's pay Oct (net tax & pension)	£514.68	g) Glebe playground inspection (Sep)	£30.00
b) Clerk's expenses	£16.22	h)Rec play inspection (Sep)	£30.00
c) Cornwall Pension Fund (Oct)	£131.80	i) Rec zip wire repairs	£643.20
d) Trim village verges x 2(Sep)	£48.00	j) Repair stone wall churchyard	£400.00
e) Trim churchyards x 1 (Sep)	£258.00	k) SSE bus shelter electricity (Sep)	£3.86
f) Trim Recreation Ground x 2 (Sep)	£204.00	I) 2 x flower bouquets	£89.90
		m) Data protection, renewal	£40 00

m) Data protection renewal

16. Any Other Business - for information only

Marraum Ltd had been engaged to draw up a design for external toilets at the Recreation Hall. Their idea was that the storage building out the back of the hall could be used. Plans would be awaited before any discussion could take place.

A local resident had offered a tree for Christmas which was very acceptable, provided members were able to remove it from their garden. It was noted. More Christmas lights might have to be purchased to go on it.

17. Date of next meeting – 17th November 2021

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9pm.